
 
 

Banco Bilbao Vizcaya Argentaria, S.A. (“BBVA”), in accordance with the 
securities market legislation, hereby communicates the following: 

 
 

OTHER RELEVANT INFORMATION  
 

 
BBVA has received a communication from the Bank of Spain regarding the 
renewal of the authorization period for its mortgage covered bonds, public 
sector covered bonds and internationalisation covered bond programmes 
(jointly, the "Covered Bonds Programmes"), effective 8th July, 2025, under the 
following terms: 
 
- Mortgage covered bond programme, for a maximum outstanding amount 

of 49,000 million euros and a maximum term of 3 years. 
 

- Public sector covered bond programme, for a maximum outstanding 
amount of 14,000 million euros and a maximum term of 3 years. 

- Internationalisation covered bond programme, for a maximum outstanding 
amount of 4,000 million euros and maximum term of 3 years. 

 
The Covered Bond Programmes will remain included in the list published on the 
Bank of Spain's website and will continue to be identified with the following 
numbering: 
 
- Mortgage covered bond programme: 0182-202207-1-01 

 
- Public sector covered bond programme: 0182-202207-2-01 

 
- Internationalisation covered bond program: 0182-202207-3-01 
 
 
 
 

Madrid, 9th July, 2025 

 


